
QUESTION NO 10 By Councillor Rust for answer by the 
Convener of the Transport and 
Environment Committee at a meeting 
of the Council on 23 September 2021 

With reference to Qu 15.4 relating to Spaces for People 
market research, for answer by the Convener of the 
Transport and Environment Committee at a meeting of the 
Council on 24 June 2021, the response was: "Questions 
have been asked about a small number of responses to the 
market research (13 out of 583 (2% of the sample). These 
questions are being investigated. However, even if all 13 
were to be discounted, there is no material impact on the 
outcome of the research.". 

Question What was the outcome of that investigation and how were 
the anomalies explained? 

Answer 


